

October 22, 2010

Independent Electricity System Operator Station A, Box 4474 Teronto, Ontario MSW 4E5 t 905 855 6100 www.ieso.ca

Mr. P. Ferguson President Newmarket Hydro 590 Steven court Newmarket, ON L3Y 6Z2

Dear Mr. Ferguson:

I am writing to you to acknowledge that Newmarket Hydro has provided significant assistance on numerous occasions to the Smart Metering Entity in transitioning to the performance of its mandated function.

I would like to express my sincere appreciation of the efforts of your staff in assisting us and a number of LDC's in moving our programs forward.

Yours truly,

W. Limbrick Vice-President

Organizational Development and CIO